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Hello Lions and Leos of District 1A 
 
I hope you and your families are 
safe, healthy and staying positive.  I 
can’t believe that Fall is already 
here.  Enjoy the weather while you 
can.    
 

On September 12th, I attended our 
second MD-1 Council of Governors 
meeting in Springfield.  We had a 
very productive meeting and 
everyone was so excited to see each 
other in person!  Thank to PDG 
Austin D’Souza for the wonderful  
group photos - everyone looks 
awesome!  
 
Connect with your Community   
In these challenging times, Lions 
continue to serve safely by making 
such a big impact in people’s lives, 
but we need to tell our story.  There 
are many ways you can reach out to 
your community to let them know 
your clubs are helping in your 
communities: 
 
  Social Media - Share your stories 
through your club’s social media  
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accounts. 
 
 Don’t forget to use the 
hashtags #District1AServes and 
#We Serve to inspire Lions. 
 
  Public Relations - Leverage local 
media within your communities to 
help tell your story.  
 
  Serving Safely - Visit the newest 
resource page for tools and 
resources to help you serve safely in 
your community so you’ll have even 
more good news to share. 
  
Stay tuned for additional 
information on how to market your 
club coming soon. 
 
Don’t forget to report your Service 
Activities and Membership 
Let”s stay strong and connected 
with our communities.  A friendly 
reminder to report your Service 
Activities on MyLion and 
Membership on MyLCI.  Our District 
GST Coordinator Lion Richard 
Castillo will be scheduling another 
MyLion Service Training session in 
case you missed the first one.  Stay 
tune for the invitation and 
registration information.   
 

Campaign 100 - LCIF - Empowering 
Service.  When it comes to giving, I 
encourage you to support LCIF, our 
foundation.   
 
LCIF is the only global organization 
100% dedicated to supporting Lions 
in our communities.  LCIF has been 
making an impact for more than 51 
years.  Donations can be made 
through the LCIF website 
(lionsclubs.org/donate).  See pledge 
form for other methods. 
 
Lions are finding ways to serve 
safely in time of need. 
 
District 1-A launched its Virtual 
Hunger Campaign/Service Project.  
We are partnering with the Greater 
Chicago Food Depository to 
alleviate hunger in the Chicagoland 
area and the surrounding suburbs.  
Every $1 can help provide three 
meals.  I am appealing to all the 
clubs in District 1-A to participate in  
helping reach our goal.  For more 
information please visit:  
       
https://www.myfooddrive.org/drive
.php?4afd015224.  Your support of 
this campaign is very much 
appreciated. 
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The Stickney-Forest View Lions Club 
held its Annual Lions Run For Hope 
5K Run/Walk Event on Sunday, 
September 27th.  This year, 
participants were required to 
register online and adhered to all 
safe distancing practices and health 
safety guidelines.  Lion Brian        
and I participated and were happy 
to see our fellow Lions from 
different clubs there too.  The 
weather was beautiful and the 
event was successful.   
 
The Chicago Bayanihan-Sampaguita 
Lions Club is registered to volunteer 
at the Greater Chicago Food 
Depository on October 3rd when 
they will help repack food to be 
distributed to the needy people in 
Chicago and surrounding areas.  
Due to COVID-19, only 10 members  
of the group are allowed to 
participate in the session.  Onsite 
health and safety measures and 
social distancing will be enforced.    

Celebrating Club Charter 
Anniversaries  
I would like to extend my 
congratulations to the following 
clubs, who are celebrating  
Charter anniversaries this month.: 
 
Thornton Lions Club:     
70 years on Sept 23 
Palos Lions Club:          
71 years on Sept 25 
Chicago Windy City:      
12 years on Sept 25   
 
I look forward to visiting with your 
club, either in person or virtually.  
Send your request for your Club’s 
Governor’s Official Visit to: 
GovMarilyn1a@gmail.com 
 
We’re in this together.  Thanks for 
reading!   
 
DG Marilyn McLean 
District 1-A Governor 
GovMarilyn1a@gmail.com 

 -------------------------- 

Hello District 1-A Lions, 

where has the time gone, 

it’s already Fall.  I hope 

you, your clubs and your 

families are doing well. 

So, what I am writing 

about this month? 

mailto:GovMarilyn1a@gmail.com
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As First Vice District Governor of 

District 1-A, I am required to 

participate in numerous training 

classes as I prepare for being 

Governor next year.  These classes 

are required by Lions Club 

International, MD-1 (IL) and District 

1-A. 

 

From the International perspective, 

I am currently taking on-line 

courses and will be getting 

additional assignments in the 

following months where I will have 

to submit goals.  In February 2021, 

I will be taking an intensive 4-day 

training class in St. Charles with all 

the Governor-elects from all over 

the world (Approx. 750). 

 

In mid-November I will be 

Springfield for 3 days Governor-

Elect training provided by our MD-

1. 

 

As far as my District Governor 

training, I am expected to actively 

participate with the District GAT, 

especially the GMT (Global 

Membership team). Additionally, I 

am expected to plan and execute 

our annual Mid-Year Forum. 

 

Sounds like a lot, but when you 

break it down into small pieces, it is 

not so over whelming. 

 

Let’s talk about the Mid-Year 

Forum 

All Together Again (I HOPE!) 

 

First and foremost, every 

precaution regarding COVID-19 will 

be taken to make this a safe event.   

Masks will be required, when not 

eating.  A New Orleans style 

breakfast will be provided. All 

servers will be masked and gloved.  

Seating will provide the necessary 

social distancing.  This is a large 

venue that will allow us to 

comfortably spread out.  If you 
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have further questions regarding 

this, please reach out to me. 

 

Date:  January 16, 2021 

Time:  9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 

Location:  Chuck’s Café Darien 

                8025 South Cass Avenue 

                Darien, Illinois    

Costs:  $22.00 Sign me up for credit 

cards and checks can be sent to 

me. Watch for further information. 

 

I will be changing it up a bit this 

year.  There will be no EXPO, but 

instead a Service Project.  The 

Service Project is for the South 

Suburban Crisis Center.  This Center 

helps both Men & Women who 

have been abused.  I will provide a 

specific list of their needs at a later 

date, but typically it will include 

toiletries.  These items will help the 

everyday needs for their clients.   

 

Of course, there will be my famous 

raffle and 50/50 pot.   

 

Who will be our speakers?   

 

1.  Ann Vinyard - Ann spoke at 

our last State convention. Her topic 

is how following a Gluten-free diet 

elimated all of her MS symptoms.  

It’s quite a story. 

 

2. Retired Orland Park Police 

Chief Tim McCarthy - His topic will 

be policing in the 21st Century.  

You may not be aware, but Chief 

McCarthy is a former Secret Service 

Agent and was wounded when an 

attempted assassination was made 

on President Ronald Reagan. 

 

3. SVDG Daniel Elkins from 

Delaware - He is member of the 

Young Lions Task Force and also 

spoke at the virtual US Canada 

Forum. He will be speaking about 

cultures, diversity and post Covid-

19 ideas for service projects.   

 

 

Someone said to me that the 

speakers I have chosen do not 

follow along a same central idea or 

theme.  That’s correct, kind of like, 

life.  The speakers that I have 

chosen are people I have met over 

the years, who I have heard speak 

and found to be interesting and 

timely.  So maybe my theme for 

this event is Potluck. 
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I hope you will join me on January 

16, 2021 for our annual District 1-A 

Mid-Year Forum 

 

See you around the District, 

 

Lion Gail Anton 

First Vice District Governo

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Fellow Lions,  

As mentioned in 
my most recent 
newsletter article, 
one of my goals 
for the District 
this year is to 
partner with the 
Greater Chicago 

Food Depository to help expand the 
capacity of their Prepared Meal 
Program through a virtual donation 
campaign.  
 
Let’s rise to the challenge!  
 
We’re asking each Club to make an 
online donation of $350. Through the 
LCIF Hunger Pilot Grant program, your 
club’s donation will become  $1,050!  
 
 
There are two additional ways the 
Lions of District 1-A can help support 
this important program: 
 
Using the attached images, share the 
link 
(https://www.myfooddrive.org/drive.
php?4afd015224)  to the campaign 
through your Club’s social media 

accounts (Facebook, Instagram, and 
Twitter).  
 
Encourage your club members to 
share the link on their individual social 
media accounts.  
 
About the Food Depository 
 
The Food Depository works to bring 
food, dignity, and hope to our 
neighbors, by acting as the hub for a 
network of more than 700 food 
pantries, soup kitchens, shelters, and 
programs that provide food where it’s 
most needed and addressing the root 
causes of hunger. View this short 
video to learn more about the Food 
Depository.  
 
Thank you for your help with this 
important service project. Together 
we can help alleviate hunger. Every 
donation provides nourishing food for 
our neighbors at risk of hunger, and 
support to the more than 700 local 
pantries and programs in our area. 
 
District 1A Governor Marilyn Mclean 
--------------------------------------------------- 
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URGENT NOTIFICATION..... 
 
To All District 1-A Lions, 
 
Please be notified, there was a typographical error on my mailing address on the 
District Dues Invoice that were sent to the Club Treasurers. It showed as 5223 and 
it should be  
5323 N. Kildare Ave., Chicago, IL 60630 
 
I sincerely apologize for any inconvenience caused. 
 
Thank you so much. 
CST Andy Liamaga 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

From your  

Global       Action 

Team 
 

Global Membership Team Coordinator 

News  

  By GMT Coordinator Daniel O’Reilly 

 
Membership 
Club membership is vital to the 
success of your club. Be respectful to 
the fact that not every one of your 
members is comfortable to get 
together for meetings and fundraisers 
alike. You also need to realize that 
there are some members comfortable 
and they would like to be out there 
serving the public safely. If you dismiss 
those Lions, you’re going to lose them.  

Watch Social Media to 
observe what other Lions 
Clubs are doing to serve 
those in need. There are 
some very innovative 
things happening and they 
are sharing them so you 

might get an idea off their projects. 
The one thing to remember is why a 
person became a Lion, allow them to 
serve safely when they are ready. 
NAMI 
Governor’s Goals 

Goal 
New Members 
Added % of Goal 

144 39 27% 

  
Members 
Dropped   

72 44 61% 

  
YTD 
Membership   

  -5   
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New Clubs 
Added   

2 0 0% 

New Club Development 

We are working to develop two new clubs in 

District 1A at present. The first one is a 

specialty club, “Chicago Nurses for Diabetes”, 

if you know any nurses in our District that 

would be interested in being part of this club. 

Please contact me 

(jointhelionstoday@gmail.com) 

The second area started is the “West Loop 

Lions Club”. Again, if you have any family, 

friends or work associates from this area 

please forward their contact information to me. 

(jointhelionstoday@gmail.com) 

Both clubs have active interest in becoming 

part of our association and we continue to 

develop them.  

Where there is a Need, There is a Lion. There 

is more need in our communities than ever. 

Just Ask, there are individuals that want to 

serve.  

Global Leadership Team Coordinator 

News  

  By GLT Coordinator Tom Elsey 

 

New Member Orientation Training 

The next New Member Orientation will be 
offered virtually on Saturday, October 17, 
2020.  Further details will be emailed to the 
district allowing self-registration for the 
training.  

While the training is designed for new lions and 
their sponsor/mentors, all interested Lions are 
invited to attend a session. The anticipated 
time needed for the training is 1 ½ hours.  A 
Q&A session at the end of the training will be 
held. Tentative Instructors for this training will 

be 1stVDG Gail Anton and GLT Coordinator 
Tom Elsey. 

Guiding Lions Training 

The Guiding Lion Program is designed to 
assist clubs that are newly chartered, 
established or determined as priority 
designation.  Guiding Lions are assigned for a 
two-year term by the district governor in 
consultation with the sponsor or established 
club president. Guiding Lions are limited to 
serving no more than two new clubs at any 
point in time. 

Currently, in the District we have eleven (11) 
Certified Guiding Lions.  There are also many 
Lions certifications that have expired 
recently.  District Governor Marilyn McLean 
wants to invite Lions interested in becoming a 
Certified Guiding Lion and help the District. 

The training will be held in-person on 
Saturday, October 24, 2020.  Depending on 
the number of Lions attending the training, we 
might have to teach the training session 
virtually.  Won’t you consider helping the 
District? 

 

Region Chairperson/Zone Chairperson 
Training 

The second of four training sessions entitled, Zone 
Goal Setting and Action Planning, will be 
held virtually on Thursday, October 29, 2020, 
at 6:30 p.m.  The session is scheduled to last 2 
1/4 hours.  All-Region Chairpersons and Zone 
Chairpersons are invited to attend.  If you have 
any questions, do not hesitate to call me at 
(708) 865-7042 or email at 
thomas.elsey@gmail.com. 
 

The Zone Goal Setting and Action Planning 

session is an in-depth exploration of SMART 

Goal Setting and Action Planning. Participants 

will have the opportunity to work with goals 

they have for their zone and district. 
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New Member Orientation 
Facilitator/Instructor Training 

Training for those Lions interested in bringing 
new Lions up to speed with what Lions do are 
invited to this training session to help prepare 
you to conduct a New Member Orientation 
training session on your own.  The session will 
be held  virtually on Thursday, November 5, 
2020 at 6:30 p.m. The session is scheduled to 
last 2 - 2¼  hours.  All Region Chairpersons 
and Zone Chairpersons are invited to help 
provide the training for new Lions in our 
District.  If you have any questions, do not 
hesitate to call me at (708) 865-7042 or email 
at thomas.elsey@gmail.com. 

This session will be used to discuss the outline 
of the course, teaching tips and customization 
that can be done to make the training more 
effective for the participants. We will practice a 
short section of the presentation to develop a 
comfort level with the when giving the 
training.  Course materials will be shared prior 
to the training session. 

Global Service Team Coordinator News  

  By GST Coordinator Richard Castillo 

 

MyLion Service Training 

This past month we had about 21 officers 
participate in our first MyLion training that took 
place on Wednesday, September 23rd, 2020. 
Another session will be scheduled near the end 
of October 2020 for those that missed the first 
session. The purpose of these sessions is to 
help increase service reporting, by assisting 
clubs by walking you through how to use 
MyLion for reporting service, donation, and 
fundraiser.  Keep your eye out for the 
registration and invitation will be going out 
shortly.  

Update on the Greater Chicago Food 
Depository Virtual Campaign/Service 
Project 

Since District 1A  launched its Virtual Hunger 
Campaign at the beginning of September we 
have had already five clubs who’ve 
participated, with their donation we achieve 6% 
of our goal. We still need your help as we work 
with the Greater Chicago Food Depository 
(GCFD) to alleviate hunger in the Chicagoland 
area and surrounding suburbs.  

Please consider making a contribution to 
helping us reach our goal. Check out our 
District 1A Lions Club-Campaign: 
https://www.myfooddrive.org/drive.php?4afd01
5224.   

Please share our virtual campaign with your 
family and friends as well as your networks on 
Facebook.  

We are encouraging each of the regions, 
zones, and clubs to volunteer.  Here is the link 
to view the Greater Chicago Food Depository 
volunteer calendar and details to know:  
https://www.chicagosfoodbank.org/volunteer/. 
They are currently limiting the number of 
groups to 10 people in compliance with the 
CDC in maintaining social distancing. If you 
have more questions or need assistance with 
organizing time for you and your group to 
volunteer, please feel free to let me, Lion 
Richard Castillo, District 1A GST Coordinator. 

Or contact, Ida Kutechko, GCFD Sr. Volunteer 
Engagement Coordinator at 
ikutechko@gcfd.org or 773-648-4927. 

Since March, the Greater Chicago Food 
Depository is providing twice the amount of 
food to those in need.  The district is working to 
organize a virtual fundraising campaign and 
detail to come out soon. 
--------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

https://www.myfooddrive.org/drive.php?4afd015224
https://www.myfooddrive.org/drive.php?4afd015224
https://www.chicagosfoodbank.org/volunteer/
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Greetings District 1-A Cabinet 

Members,  Can you believe its 

already a new Lions year?  I hope 

all of you and your families are 

healthy and safe. 

 
Over the last few months of the 
quarantine I have sent some 
emails out to the District regarding 
the saving of plastic grocery 
bags.  I have partnered with IPDG 
Anne Ragsdale fro District CN 
(Southern IL) to collect these bags 
so that plastic mats can be made 
from them for the homeless.  It 
takes approx. 450 bags to make a 
mat.  IPDG Ann has the loom to 
weave the plastic bags into a 
mat.  IPDG Anne needed more 
bags, and I thought what better 
way contribute while in quarantine 
but to save our grocery bags. 
 
So now that we are having a LIVE  
cabinet meeting, what better time 
to have you bring these bags to the 
cabinet meeting so that I can 
collect them from you and then 
make plans for a road trip to 
Southern IL to drop off these bags 
to IPDG Ann. 
 
Please take your bags and flatten 
them out and then place in one 
bag.  You can fit 25-30 bags in one 
bag.  This will help when 
transporting them. 
 

Also please remember to add this 
service activity to My Lion for your 
club. Your secretary can enter this 
information for you 
 
Include the following: 
 

1. Service activity name District 
1-A Bags for Beds. 

2. Approx. number of bags 
collected.   

3. Please also note that this 
will be considered a 
Environmental service 
activity. 

 
If you have any questions, don't 
hesitate to contact me.......  
 
Please note, Phase 2 of this project 
will be to bring this project to the 
Chicago area.  More on this later. 
 
Look forward to seeing you all at 
the Cabinet meeting on August 8, 
2020 (Four Points Sheraton). 
 

Stay Healthy, Stay Smart and 

Stay Kind 
 

Lion Gail Anton, FVDG 

708 479-4779 (H) 

708 514-4215 (C) 

------------------------------------- 
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If you received your District 1-A  
2020-2021 Directories or upon 
receiving them from your 
respective Zone Chairs, there was 
a changed on Region 5, Zone 5B, 
the new Zone Chaiperson is ZC  
 

Richard A. Moy, replacing Lion Bob 
Zabka. 

 
See ZC Richard's contact 
information below: 
 
Yours in Service, 
CST Andy Liamaga 
 
Richard is the new Zone 5B 
chairperson. Please foreword to 
everyone. Thank you 
SVDG Tony Zartler 
Richard A. Moy 
9955 Nottingham Ave 
Chicago Ridge, IL 60415 
708-504-9070 
Moyrick@me.com 
----------------------------------------------- 
SEND YOUR ARTICLES TO: 

govaustin@gmail.com 

For Governor’s Newsletter. 

----------------------------------------------- 

SEND YOUR NEWS ITEMS AND 

PICTURES TO: 

ILStateEditor@gmail.com 

For MD1 State Monthly e-

Magazine. 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

PDG BOB ZAVORKA NO MORE 
Past District Governor of District 1A 

Mother District of Lionism, Robert “Bob” 

Louis Zavorka, 84, passed away 

September 17, 2020 at Bristol Park 

Memory Care where he was a 

community resident for the last four 

years. A native of Downers Grove, 

Illinois, he was the son of the late Louis 

J. Zavorka and Doris Pearl England 

Zavorka. He attended Downers Grove 

North High School graduating in 1955 

and graduated from Heyer Electronics 

and Mobil Oil Corporation Management 

School. 

He began his career with International 

Harvester exporting their equipment 

mailto:Moyrick@me.com
mailto:govaustin@gmail.com
mailto:ILStateEditor@gmail.com
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around the world. In 1960 he and his 

brother Ray Zavorka opened Bob and 

Ray’s Mobil Service Station in 

Countryside, Illinois which he owned and 

operated for 25 years. 

 

His interests included Lions Club pin 

trading, coin and stamp collecting and 

treasure hunting with his metal detector. 

He also enjoyed bowling, golf and 

traveling to Las Vegas and various 

casinos to play the slot machines. 

He was a member of the Lions Club for 

52 years and served in various capacities 

culminating as Lions District 1A 

Governor and Lions of Illinois 

Foundation President. 

Bob also loved to travel, attending 

annual Mobil Conventions in Las Vegas 

and the Lions International Conventions 

including Thailand and South Korea. He 

attended Lions Club trading pin swaps 

across the country and Canada. 

Bob always loved automobiles. He was a 

Ford man through and through and 

enjoyed Mustangs and restoring his pair 

of 1957 Thunderbirds. 

He loved Scouting starting as a Cub 

Scout and finishing as an Explorer Scout. 

In high school he played basketball and 

ran track, but his biggest love was 

baseball. He was a lifelong fan of the 

Chicago Cubs and cried the day they 

finally won the World Series in 2015. 

His biggest joy in life was getting things 

done whether it was finishing his 

basement, or fixing something that was 

broken. He loved being in charge. He 

served on countless committees and 

school boards making a difference in his 

community. 

Bob is survived by his brother, Ray 

Zavorka (Mary Ann); his children, Terrie 

Boyd (William), Julie Finan (Phillip 

Staines), Scott Fisher (Jacqi), Debra 

Zavorka (Jason Reno); twelve 

grandchildren and eighth great 

grandchildren. 

Donations may be made to Lions of 

Illinois Foundation at 

lionsofillinoisfoundation.org 

  

http://lionsofillinoisfoundation.org/?fbclid=IwAR2XtHP4wIcrBPfb8ZTxW9F-rRDeT5xCeNw-teSmUCuvYwQphFwxozt6hTo
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